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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

This has certainly been a week of contrasts-we returned to school 

a6er the half term break to a blaze of sunshine. The girls spent 

every break relaxing outdoors; it could easily have been May or 

June. There is no comparison to the snow we had on this week last 

year, which resulted in a school closure-the very same week as our 

first Sec&on 8 Ofsted inspec&on! 

 

There have already been a number of exci&ng addi&onal events this 

week. On Tuesday, Year 8 were involved in a drop-down day 

exploring issues around violence to women and girls. Also on 

Tuesday, over fi6y families a@ended an informa&on evening run by 

African Adventures and the school, designed to launch the next trip 

to our link school in Zanzibar in 2020. We were very pleased by the 

enthusiasm of our students-despite the knowledge that there would 

be a lot of hard work fundraising ahead. 

 

We have also had two Year 11 art trips-see page 8 for more details 

and photographs of the visit. 

 

 

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 

Spring Term 

2019 

End Friday 5th 

April 2019 

 

Thursday 7th 

March   

Year 9 Parent/

Carer subject 

evening  

4.30– 7pm 

 

Thursday 21st  

March  

Year 8 Parent/

Carer subject 

evening  

4.30– 7pm 

 

Thursday 4th 

April   

7th Annual 

Steel Pan 

Fundraising 

Concert  
7 - 9.30 pm  

 

 
Summer Term 

2019 

Tuesday 23rd 

April 2019 to 

Friday 19th July 

2019 

  

May Bank 

holiday 

Monday  6th 

May  
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Year 9 Parents Evening          

Tuesday 7
th

 March 4.30-7.00pm   

Your daughter will be making  appointments between 4.30 to 7pm with her subject  

teachers for a discussion on her progress  

  

We encourage all Year 9 students and their parents / carers or a family member to attend 

this consultation evening to discuss their daughter’s progress and strategies to help them 

achieve their full potential at Walthamstow School for Girls. 

  

It is a crucial event as it is your daughter’s only parents’ evening this year with an 

opportunity to discuss her GCSE targets with subject teachers. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

  

Ms Careless Pye 

Student Progress Leader, Year 9. 

On Thursday, a drama group visited Piccadilly Theatre to see A Curious Incident of 

the Dog in the Night. We are grateful to the Performing Arts faculty for organising 

this addi&onal trip so soon a6er the magnificent whole school musical, Mary 

Poppins Jnr. 

 

Finally this week, we launched our celebra&on of LGBT 

History month via assemblies. The focus this year is on 

Peace, Ac&vism and Reconcilia&on.  

Our students have been reminded about the school’s 

Equal Opportuni&es policy, the origin of Stonewall and 

the Rainbow flag and also the horrific treatment of 

the Bri&sh Scien&st and pioneer in compu&ng,  

Alan Turing, and his memorial in the Apple logo.  

They have also learned that being gay is s&ll illegal in 

over seventy countries worldwide, and, in a number, 

is punishable by death.  We all recognise that ignorance is a source of 

homophobia and, through educa&on, aItudes can change. 

 

Meryl Davies 

Headteacher 
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Interna>onal School Leadership Programme  

at the Ins>tute of Educa>on,  

University College London.  

 

WSFG has been invited to become a placement school for this interna&onal  

programme. We have been selected because we are the Lead School, in the  

Waltham Forest GREEN Teaching School Alliance, we are ‘outstanding and are a  

comprehensive girls’ school that would give leaders a wide ranging experience in a 

diverse seIng.  

 

A cohort of twenty Headteachers and local leads from Saudi Arabia are taking part 

in this Leadership programme to improve their own prac&ce in Saudi Arabia.  

This course is running from 16
th

 January to the 1
st

 August 2019.  

 

WSFG will host three headteachers and local leads on Tuesdays and Thursdays for 

a period of six weeks and this process will be repeated three &mes.   

 

Our colleagues hold important leadership posi&ons in Saudi Arabia,  with some 

responsible for between one and two hundred schools, they will bring new ideas 

and prac&ce back to their own country. We will be providing structured opportuni-

&es to develop their understanding of the many aspects of the school such as 

school improvement planning, curriculum development,  assessment, inclusion 

and pastoral care, student leadership, professional learning for teachers, ini&al 

teacher training programmes, as well as contemporary social issues, so they 

a@end our assemblies, for example, and observe our teaching.  

 

We are delighted to welcome our first placements this week, and look forward to 

working with them over &me.  
 

Mr Gunzi  

Deputy Headteacher  
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The Focus of the Fortnight  

25
th

 February – 8
th

 March 2019  

UNIFORM   

Clothing, Jewellery, Lanyards, Conduct Cards, One-Card. 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

The Focus of the Fortnight will be on all aspects of the school uniform. This will include clothing, 

jewellery, lanyards, conduct cards and one-card. It is vital that your daughter is correctly equipped 

for school, including wearing the correct uniform. The school has clear rules about uniform and 

jewellery which are detailed on page 9 of your daughter’s Student Planner. The sanc&ons for not 

following the school rules are detailed below.  

 

In addi&on, we are also asking that your daughter does not wear brightly coloured underwear that 

shows through her white school shirt as this is inappropriate for school. She must also be wearing 

a school skirt of a modest length and there will be a sanc&on applied if she is not. We expect all 

our students to be dressed modestly for school and if the uniform rules are followed  

correctly this will be the case. 

Thank you for your support of the school in this Focus and in all other ma@ers.  

               

Ms.K.H.Pra@ / Assistant Headteacher 

 

Sanc>ons 

 

• If a student is wearing a non-uniform item, it will be  

 confiscated and she will be asked to change into an item of 

 correct uniform provided by the school. The student will 

 collect any confiscated uniform items at the end of the day 

 from her SPL. The conduct card will be signed. 

 

• If a student is wearing a skirt that is too short, she will be 

asked to adjust it but if it is s&ll too short, she will be asked 

to change into an item of correct and   appropriate uniform provided by the school. The 

conduct card will be signed. 

 If a student is wearing her school skirt rolled up at the waistband to shorten it,  

 the conduct card will be signed for a uniform infringement. 

 

• Any items of non-uniform jewllery will be confiscated and Parents / Carers will be sent a 

le@er asking them to collect the item just before the next half term holiday.  

 (This will NOT be returned at the end of the day). The conduct card will be signed. 

 

• If the lanyard or conduct card are not worn, there will be an automa&c one hour deten&on 

that the Parents / Carers will be informed of by le@er. The conduct card will be signed. 

 

• Please see page 9 of the Student Planner for uniform and jewllery regula&ons at WSFG. 

 

Blazers are COMPULSORY for Year 7, 8 and 9 students and they MUST be worn at all &mes in 

school unless permission is given by staff to remove them. 
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Zanzibar 2020 

 

Dear Year 9 and 10 students, parents and carers, 

 

As you know, Zanzibar 2020 will be open to Year 9 and 10  

students this year. We were overwhelmed by the huge number 

of families that a@ended the informa&on on Tuesday evening.  

 

If you wish to apply for this trip, which will take place in June/

July 2020 you will need to submit an applica&on to Mr Caps by 

Tuesday 12th March 2019.  

In your applica&on you should look to include the following: 

 

• Why you are applying 

• What skills and experience you will bring to the team 

• What you hope to develop and get out of this trip for yourself 

• Any other informa&on that you think is relevant 

 

Applica&ons can be sent via email to ccaps@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk or handed in in 

person to Mr Caps in the Humani&es Corridor. 

 

We look forward to reading your applica&ons! 

Ms Philippou, Mr Caps and Ms Simpson 

 
Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher 
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Faculty News  

 

English  

 

This half term the English faculty have been busy celebra&ng a variety of events 

and compe&&ons. Year 9 have been following the ‘Up for Debate’ scheme of work 

which develops oracy and provides thought-provoking and challenging mo&ons 

for pupils to debate. In addi&on to interes&ng and informa&ve debates within  

lessons, the English Faculty is also pleased to announce that the following  

students have made it to the Year 9 deba&ng final at WSFG: Jessica, Rachel,  

Beatrix, Amanta, Saahirah, and Keira. These students debated in an assembly  

before half term, the mo&on they were proposing or opposing was: ‘This house 

would allow performance-enhancing drugs in sport.’  

 

Technology is advancing so rapidly and it has changed the way we educate our 

young people. At WSFG this half term 7F have been trialling iPads in their English 

lessons and have been using them to explore non-fic&on texts. They have em-

braced project based learning and have been busy working collabora&vely to plan 

and create their own digital magazines! The comple&on deadline was Friday 15
th

 

February and Ms Simpson is looking forward to presen&ng the magazines to  

parents and carers once completed.  

 

In addi&on to exci&ng lessons, Year 11 students had the opportunity to a@end a 

Jane Eyre lecture delivered by Professor Dasgupta of Oxford University. The  

lecture explored key themes in the novel and allowed students to delve into 

 alterna&ve interpreta&ons of their GCSE text. Many students felt inspired by the 

lecture’s content and felt encouraged at the prospect of one day a@ending such a 

pres&gious university.  

 

Furthermore, the English faculty is also pleased to celebrate our students’ success 

beyond the classroom. Students have been invited to submit their entries to the 

Young Writers compe&&on ‘Poetry Escape’. This compe&&on inspires students to 

express themselves through poetry and voice their opinions, to break down  

barriers, destroy stereotypes and liberate their crea&vity. We have seen impres-

sive entries and hope that someone from WSFG wins the compe&&on. 

 

Our Young Reporters have been busy wri&ng for the yearlong scheme and have 

published an array of insighQul and s&mula&ng ar&cles about local issues.  

Most recently we have seen Ying Hang discuss the minimum age for vo&ng,  
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Crystal considering the importance of Holocaust Memorial Day, Ki"y  examining 

fitness in the UK, Iris  celebra&ng Walthamstow hos&ng some of the London  

Borough of Culture celebra&ons and Safa reviewing a West End musical!  

The ar&cles wri@en by our students are available on This is Local London: 

 h@ps://www.thisislocallondon.co.uk/youngreporter  

 

Ms Simpson 

 

 

Mathema>cs  

Challenge  puzzle of the week  

Check the website for our  

current posi&on; 

 
http://www.puzzleoftheweek.com/results/school-results 

 

Ms Robinson  Challenge Coordinator 
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Art, Design and Technology 

Art visit 

 

This week students from Year 11 visited the Parasol Gallery to see the work of  

Hyon Gyon, a Korean Ar&st. It was great to see how engaged students were with 

the large textural pain&ngs and sculptures. Students were par&cularly interested 

by Gyon’s interest in using materials to show emo&on and some of them will use 

this theme to inspire their exam unit theme ‘Reflec&on’.  

 

Ms Wills  

Head of Art  
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WSFG Diversity Calendar  
for the Month of  March  
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Part->me Site Services and LeBngs Assistant 

Scale 3 – 4 (£21,591 - £23,607) pro-rata 

Minimum 10 hours per week, 52 weeks per year 

Required as soon as possible 

 

Walthamstow School for Girls is a highly successful, mul&-cultural “Outstanding” 

school providing a high quality educa&on in all areas of the curriculum.  

 

We are looking to appoint a part-&me Site Services and LeIngs Assistant for 

weekday evenings and weekend work to start as soon as possible. 

 

The successful applicant will be required to work flexibly from 4 pm to 8 pm on 

one weekday night a week. There will also be a requirement for regular weekend 

work and so there must be a commitment to work at least one weekend day shi6 

a week (typically 9am - 3pm). There will be the opportunity for addi&onal over-

&me hours on specific days and nights to cover planned absences for the Site 

team as required. The post holder must have a posi&ve can-do aItude and the 

ability to provide effec&ve: recep&on, site services and leIngs support. The post 

will involve regular interac&on with parents, staff and the local community and 

therefore excellent communica&on skills are essen&al. 

 

Closing date:   Tuesday 12
th

 March 2019 (noon)  

Interview date: Week commencing Monday 25
th

 March 2019   

 

An applica&on form and recruitment pack can be downloaded from the school 

website: www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk.  Completed applica&ons should be returned 

to Mrs Mandy Madhani, HR Manager by email to 

m.madhani@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk.  Please note CVs will not be accepted. 

 

Walthamstow School for Girls is commiGed to Safer Recruitment prac>ces and 

procedures. Walthamstow School for Girls is commiGed to safeguarding and  

protec>ng the welfare of children. The successful candidate will be subject to an 

enhanced D.B.S. 
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 Community Events 
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BRITISH LIBRARY, 96 EUSTON ROAD, LONDON, NW1 2DB 

The Bri&sh Library is open to everyone and offers Reading 

Rooms for research and study, exhibi&ons and events for curious 

people of all ages, tours and great places to eat, drink and shop.  

See below for opening &mes and  what's on;  

 

• Mon – Thur09.30 – 20.00 

• Friday09.30 – 18.00 

• Saturday09.30 – 17.00 

• Sunday11.00 – 17.00 

 

Cats on the Page, Fri 23 Nov 2018 - Sun 17 Mar 2019, A free exhibi>on 

 

Imaginary Ci>es, Fri 5 Apr - Sun 14 Jul 2019, Explore how our increasingly digital 

world could change the future of collec>ons 

 

Wri>ng: Making Your Mark, Fri 26 Apr - Tue 27 Aug 2019, Discover the extraordi-

nary story behind one of humankind’s greatest achievements: through more 

than 100 objects 

 

Leonardo da Vinci: A Mind in Mo>on, Fri 7 Jun - Sun 8 Sep 2019, See inside the 

mind of one of the world’s greatest ar>sts 

 

 

 

Newham Word Fes>val , 25 February - 25 March 

Newham Word Fes>val is a Newham Council event produced in partnership with 

Discover, this email is sent to you by Newham Libraries events.  

If you have further general enquiries about Newham's libraries please email: 

library.ac>vi>es@newham.gov.uk  
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School Calendar Dates 2018-2019  

 

 

Spring Term 2019 

 Monday 7th January 2019 to Friday 5th April 2019 

  

 Thursday 7th March   Year 9 Parent/Carer subject evening  

      4.30– 7pm 

Thursday 21st  March  Year 8 Parent/Carer subject evening  

      4.30– 7pm 

Thursday 4th April    7th Annual Steel Pan Fundraising Concert  

      7 - 9.30pm  

  

  

Summer Term 2019 

 Tuesday 23rd April 2019 to Friday 19th July 2019 

  

 May Bank holiday Monday  6th May  

Thursday 9th May   Year 7 Parent/Carer subject evening  

      4.30– 7pm 

 

 Monday 13th May—Tuesday 18th June—GCSE Examina&ons Year 11 

 

 Half Term: Monday 27th May 2019 to Friday 31st May 2019 

  

 Monday 3rd June—Friday 28th June   Year 10 mock examina&ons  


